November 26, 1983 - Regular meeting of the Nevada Stamp Study Society

The meeting was opened by President Bill Brew. The on-time prize went to Jack Barriage, and the drawing was won by Bob Norris.

It was reported that Dick and Dee Dreiling were in a roll-over car accident, but they were 0. K.

Bill announced that the Christmas dinner would be at Toki-Ona's Basque Restaurant in Carson City on December 17, at 8:00, and no-host cocktail hour at 7:00.

Also, it was announced that the white elephant sale would be on the first meeting in February, and there will be a philatelic auction at the first meeting in April; a decision was made not to have mail-in bids; prices will be based on Scott's catalog. The club will receive 10% of the income from the bids. Each person who enters material will be allowed ten items.

Bill announced that volunteers were needed for refreshments for January, February and March.

It was decided that the board meeting would be on December 15.

After a discussion about the Easter Seal Exhibit, it was decided that there will be 20 frames - two per person. Tickets will be sold at 3 for \$1.00.

The program was a kilo pass, and the club made \$5.43.

It was reported that Roland Kreil underwent an operation on his back, and that he will be out for 2 or 3 months.

Jack Barriage furnished yummie oatmeal cookies.

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Rogers for D. Johnson

In attendance were Bill Brew, Ruthe Dreiling, Al and Gloria Greene, Dorothy Johnson and Jessie Rogers. President Bill opened meeting.

Minutes were read and approved.

Treasurer, Gloria Greene, reported a balance of \$626.04 in the treasury, and a Money Market of \$1,313.50.

Ruthe Dreiling reported that the dinner charge at the Toki-Ona Christmas party would be \$10, including tax and tips. She also reported on the Convention Authority. We will take care of our own name tags for Exhibition. Also, we will take care of prospectus for Exhibition, rather than the Ship Cancellation Society.

Jessie Regers reported on her talk with the Eastmans re the Easter Seal Society in conjunction with our Exhibition. She gave percentage of intake to Easter Seals. All profit from food will go to Easter Seal Society.

Al reported on his response from APS re Nevpex ads.

Report from Ruthe on Sunpex in Sunnyvale. Said she saw Bill Gliver --- also quite a few persons expressing desire to attend our show. She said that although the admission was free, there was not a large crowd there.

Ruthe announced that the prospectus should include, "See your travel agent for package deals for flights to Reno."

The subject of by news was brought up, and it was suggested that we need to review them, especially regarding dues of senior citizens, family and dealers.

Bill announced that there would be another white-elephant sale the first meeting in Pebruary, followed by a discussion on how to arrange the programs. Al said that he had talked to a person who belongs to Telescope Club, and there is a possibility of someone from that club speaking at our club at one of the meetings in January. The other meeting would possibly feature Richard Sverid.

Bill said that he's had requests for another philatelic auction, so that is tentatively set for April. Philatelic slides will be shown on two meetings yet to be decided.

Jessie Rogers made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Al Greene.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Karothy Johnson

Dogothy Johnson